Program Assessment and Review Council (PARC)
Minutes for Wednesday, December 5, 2007

Members Present:

Guy Bachman, Mladen Barbic, Sharyn Blumenthal, Martha Dede, Ray DeLeon, Lesley Farmer, Liesl Haas, Amy Heyse, Zvonimir Hlousek, Kelly Janousek, Lisa Maxfield, Rosa Moreno-Alcaraz, Henry O'Laurence, Jeremy Redman, Robin Richesson, Olga Rubio, Michelle Saint-Germain, and Aaron Wilson. 

Members Absent/Excused: Babette Benken, Todd Ebert, Keith Freesemann, Mary Ellen Kinney, Cecile Lindsay, Markus Muller, Van Novack, Sabine Reddy, and Mahoud Wagby.
1. Meeting started at 2:08 p.m. with announcements until quorum was met. 

· Biology internal report is in final draft.

· Theater Arts accreditation report is in the Dean of Arts office and council members are trying to get it.

· Special Education will be presented at the December 19 meeting with a time certain of 2:30 p.m.


Meeting was called to order by the chair Zvonimir Hlousek at 2:12 p.m. Packets were distributed including agenda, minutes, and program review calendars status sheet.
2. Minutes of the November 8, 2007 meeting were approved as amended. 

3. Announcements: 
· Reviewed the Program Summary of 2005-07 discussion continued. 

· Documents on the summary on are on BeachBoard.

· Overall PARC is a fact finding council that can provide information to other councils for policy or procedures. 

· Size of a program is not the only indicator of quality, it should be the importance of the program.

· Program Review does not have standards. We could provide benchmarks to Educational Policies Council for graduate programs like SFSU has. 

· Remember to provide the packet of how to do a program review to the non-council member of your internal review committee. Make sure this member does not have a conflict of interest with the review.
4. PARC Calendar
Michelle Saint-Germain presented a revised list of Spring internal reviews for those who have not signed up yet. The list was passed to fill blanks.
5. ABET (formerly known as Accreditation Board for Engineering Technology) was presented by Jeremy Redman. This is the accreditation association for engineering. Done every six years it includes categories of learning outcomes in Ethics, Mathematics, etc. Each program has a report, down to course level of satisfying these outcomes. ABET reviewers will provide deficiencies that need corrections in the report. 


ABET certified schools helps students take the Professional Engineer certification within six years vs. 15 without ABET certification. PARC can expect 11-13 expedited reviews this Spring from Engineering. 
6. Summary of 2005-2007 Program Review Discussion Two:
· How does a graduation rate make highly valued degrees?

· Higher education being driven by a market oriented/bean counter goal over the quality of the curriculum goal?
· U.S. Secretary of Education wants the federal government to take over higher education accreditation. This would change into accountability driven system. It would be the “No child left behind” for higher education. 

· What PARC does figures into the big national policy agenda.
7. Meeting adjourned at 3:06 p.m.

Next meeting December 19, 2007.

